Thornhill House Residents’ Association meeting notes.

Meeting date/time: 7pm on 16th April 2014
Present: Colleen, Mike, Claudia, Ray, Jacqueline, Sharon, James, Penny.
Apologies:  Lee McDermott (LBI), Anu
	Item
	Key points discussed
	Action Required
	Lead

	Previous minutes
	Cleaning is still an issue, and items are being (illegally?) dumped outside TH.  New caretaker is not cleaning the stairwells properly.  Also, block 37-51 only has three wheely bins for 16 households and the bin room doors are often locked.  Residents’ money (CT £10, LH £12) is being miss-spent on an inadequate service.
	RA to write to HFI expressing deep dissatisfaction at the quality of cleaning service.
	Penny

	Gardening management
	Ivy issue now resolved.  Gardening will get going after Easter; meeting on Saturdays.  Buddleia reported growing on buildings, HFI need to be informed before it causes damage.  Possibility of purchasing picnic table for garden area.
	Meeting to be arranged between HFI and RA to agree details of gardening grant.  James to circulate contact details.
James to look into picnic table cost and forward to Ray (poss discount at Camden Garden Centre)
	Gardening committee 

	Antisocial behaviour
	Email presented from resident about individual loitering at front of building.  Further damage to doors (36-51).
	James to report door damage to HFI
	Penny

	Storage update
	Despite progress with storage cupboards, there is concern that some residents may be using others’ names in order to get more storage.  Rental agreements need to be managed with this in mind.
	
	

	Community Room
	Colleen to step back from CR due to personal circumstances.  
Jumble sale to be organised as bric-a-brac is increasing again.  After this sale, remaining items are to be disposed of.
	Committee members to share responsibility for letting users in.

	

	AOB
	Some bikes have been chained up in the garden.  This encourages thieves.
Scaffolding has gone up on the front of the building.  HFI have not informed residents of the reason or the duration.

Ongoing difficulties getting Chairperson added to bank account.


	Warning letter to be attached to bikes.
Include in letter to HFI above.


	Penny
Penny

	Next meeting
	Next meeting 7pm on 21st May
Agenda:

Previous minutes

Gardening management

Antisocial behaviour

Storage update

Community Room

AOB
Please put additional AOBs in the red box outside the community room
	Agenda to be updated on website
	James


